
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  

 
PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our 
district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on 
issues to promote better education for children.  Personal agendas are not welcome at Council. 
We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting.  Please 
respect each person’s time on the agenda. 
 
 
 

Welcome  
 PSO COUNCIL OFFICERS 
1st Vice 
President-   
Petra Laszlo 

 
Present. 
 

Presentation of slate for PSO Council Board members for the 2022 – 2023 school 
year. A vote will be taken on the slate, as presented, at the May PSO Council 
meeting.  The slate is as follows:  

 
President: Denise Gawlik  
1st VP: Petra Laszlo  
2nd VP: Theresa Emch  
Treasurer: Dawn Papadatos  
Recording Secretary— Kelly Szwagulak 
Corresponding Secretary— Teri Ferricci 

 
 
 
 

2nd Vice 
President- 
Christy Crouch 

 
Present. No Report. 
 
 

Recording 
Secretary-  
Kelly 
Szwagulak 

 
Present. No Report. 
 

Corresponding 
Secretary- 
Terri Ferricci 

 
Not Present. No Report. 
 
 
 

Treasurer- 
Dawn 
Papadatos 

Present. No Report. 
 
 Start thinking about a team for the audit process – need all checks cleared by 6/30, audit 
needs to be completed before start of next school year, please send individual unit new 
boards to her for audit/tax purposes 
 

President- 
Khara Mack 
 

Present. 
 
 

Brecksville-Broadview Heights 
PSO Council Meeting Minutes 

 
April 7, 2022 

 

 

PSO Council President Khara Mack called the meeting to order at 9:35am.  The pledge of 
allegiance was said.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:35am. 
 
 
 

  



o District Thank You lunch for the PSO will take place on Thursday, April 28 

at 11:00, in the High School Media Center  

 
 
 

Board of 
Education- 
Ellen Kramer 
 

 
Present.  
 
HS and tennis court renovations beginning soon – won’t affect traffic flow but parking 
spaces along tennis courts will be blocked off for construction vehicles 
 

Superintendent
- Joelle Magyar 

Present. 

new ES building – staff taken on tours with Mrs. Toth before spring break and assigned 
classrooms by trivia games, construction trailer is being removed to complete parking lot 
paving, finishing flooring, check website for open house dates 

lunch changes – new website, will check into if real time changes available, noticeable 
changes in food quality driving increased demand 

 

Director of 
Human 
Resources- 
Brian Wycuff 

Not Present. No Report. 

Treasurer/CFO- 
Craig Yangilos 
 

 
Not Present. No Report. 
 

Director of 
Business 
Services –  
Chris Coad 

Not Present. 

Please announce that the PSO luncheon has been scheduled for Thursday, April 28th at 
11:00 am.  It would be very helpful if you could have PSO members with food allergies that 
are planning to attend notify me via email. 
 
Don't hesitate to contact me if I may be of further assistance. 

 

 

Director of 
Curriculum and 
Instruction-  
Dave Martin 

Present. 

• Week before spring break Joelle & Colleen conducted five straight days of 

tours of the new building for all elementary staff (two this week). Lots of 

excitement! 

• Professional learning and records day was a success on March 25 

 
• Planning for professional learning is already underway for the 2022-2023 

school year – will be heavy on the front end before school begins 

 
• Remaining ARP ESSER funds survey sent out to the community on 

Tuesday (deadline April 15) – interested in gaining feedback 

 
• Expanding Opportunities for Each Child Grant – Purchased VEX 1-2-3 and 

VEX GO Robotics for the Makerspace classroom at the new elementary 

school 

 
 
Assessment Update:  

• State testing is upon is and will occupy several days in the month of April 
 



 

Coordinator of 
Community 
Relations- 
JC Power, Inc. 

Not Present. No Report. 

Director of 
Pupil Services-  
Cyndi 
Tomasetti 

Not Present. No Report. 

Transportation-
Heidi Means 

Present. 
 
parents check website (infofinder I) to find child’s bus, call transportation with other 
questions 
 

 

CAPA 
Coordinator- 
Kelly Lazar  

Present. 

1. Program Updates 

 
 5th-grade: Become a Dog Detective  
 7th-grade: pHarming Effects Assembly 
 Spring Fling High School Dance 

 

2. New Business 
 

• Huddle Recruitment  
• Middle school programming 

 5th grade - Fire Safety 
 Collaboration with BBH Fire Department 

 6th/8th grade Huddle lesson: Underage drinking 
 7th grade: Second Act Play - An intimate story of one family's struggles 

happening behind closed doors. This drama sheds light on family 
dynamics, the harrowing path to recovery, and the overwhelming truth 
that addiction is a “family disease.” 

• High School Programming 
 National Institute of Drug Awareness: Fact Week (4/11 - 4/14) 

 Monday: Coping with stress and anxiety  
 Tuesday: Prescription Drugs Awareness  
 Wednesday: Alcohol Effects  
 Thursday: ATOD Egg Hunt  

 Health and Wellness Week: April 25th - 29th Wellness Week & Fair  
 Monday - Eating for your mind - Cooking Demonstration  
 Tuesday –Stress and coping workshops  
 Wednesday - Yoga  
 Thursday - Minute to Win It for students and staff (main gym)  
 Friday – Passport to Wellness: Health and Wellness Fair. 

Students and staff will have an opportunity to interact with 30+ 

local community-based organizations. 

• Community-Based Programming: Prescription Drug Takeback Day - 04/30/22 

 

 

High School- 
Principal – 
Kevin Jakub  
 
  

Present. 
 

1. 3rd Quarter Report Cards  
Posted Friday 4/8 
Available in ProgressBook 

2. EOC Testing Schedule  
Delayed Start on 4/11 & 4/12 
(Most) 9th Graders will take Algebra 1 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1c2SdXhbkOkM7CK4rCFvyArhmvoGLhD06/view?usp=sharing


(All) 10th Graders ELA II 
3. AP Testing  

Testing Begins with AP Gov May 2nd 
Testing Concludes May 13th with German 
AP Informational bulletin being shared with students today 

0. Testing Schedule 
1. Testing Locations 
2. Key Information  

4. Student Scheduling for 22-23 
Schedule requests filled at 84% (very high) 
Counselors currently meeting with students to resolve schedule conflicts with 
students between courses 

 . Final schedules mailed the week of May 20th 
5. Commencement Bulletin Shared 

 . Graduation Parade will take place  
0. 10:00 am Launch from BBHES 
1. End at BBHHS  
2. Photos in Gym 
3. Students bussed to commencement  

Commencement  
Held at Key Bank State Theatre at 1:00 pm 

4. Playhouse Square now only offers an online ticketing 
system 

5. 7 Seats per graduate guaranteed  
6. Tickets become available the week of 4/25 

6. Bees Making an Impact 
0. Olena Sadovska raised $12,000 and had more than 13.2 

million views on Tik Tok for her 24 hour Stairmaster 
Challenge to raise awareness and money for support in 
the Ukraine  

1. John Eckert and Josh Ackerman have qualified for the NE 
Ohio Chemistry Olympiad exam 

2. Denisse Hernandez, Annaka Szcesiak, Lauren Vaverk, 
and Zach Zawacki were inducted into the National 
Technical Honor Society last evening at CVCC.  The 
honor recognizes their achievement in the classroom, 
strong character, and the development of technical skills 
within their respective programs. 

3. National Honor Society Officers for 22-23 were elected: 
0. President-Maddux Dasenbrook 
1. Vice President-Josh Ackerman  
2. Treasurer-Andrew Youssef 
3. Recording Secretary-Jillian Butler 
4. Corresponding Secretary- Ivana Babic 

7. Important Dates 
4/11 Boys Lacrosse Fundraiser at Swensons 
4/11 English 2 and Algebra 1 EOC Part 1- Delayed Start 
4/12 English 2 and Algebra 1 EOC Part 2-Delayed Start 
4/14 Freshmentors to BBHMS 
4/15 Good Friday - No School 
4/18 No School 
4/21 Musical Day 1 
4/21 Geometry EOC Part 1 
4/22 Geometry EOC Part 2 
4/22 Artfest 
4/22 Musical Day 2 
4/23 Musical Day 3 
4/25 Biology EOC Part 1 
4/26 Biology EOC Part 2 
4/26 17 Things You Need to do Before Going to College Virtual Presentation 
4/27 Colony Schedule 
4/28 CVCC New Student Orientation 
4/28 Culture Night 
4/28 American History EOC Parts 1 and 2 

https://apcentral.collegeboard.org/exam-administration-ordering-scores/exam-dates
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mKK6ro5JS5_clXusrbUw9gXOcdbEtxb5/view?usp=sharing
mailto:butlerj06@bbhcsd.org


4/29 American Government EOC Parts 1 and 2 
4/29 CAPA Wellness Fair 
4/29 Orchestra Concert 

 

HS PSO - 
Rachelle 
Reusser & Sue 
Ryan 
 

Present. 

HS Pso flower sale  
Baskets and flats from Petitti Gardens.  
Now through Thursday April 14 
 
After Prom is Saturday May 14 at fun n stuff.   
We are having a fundraiser with a chance to win Prom and After prom tickets.  
We can still use more help securing prizes and the night of. If interested, please email  
 
 
BBHHSpsopresident@gmail.com 

 
Middle School 
Principal- Todd 
Rings 
 
Brian Bedford, 
Asst. Principal 

Not Present. 
 
At the Middle School we had another installment of our Huddle lessons yesterday.  The 
high school Huddle kids talked with our 6th and 8th graders about underage drinking.  Our 
7th graders watched a group of outside actors from 2nd Act about alcohol abuse.  Our 5th 
graders talked about fire safety and prevention and had an opportunity to visit fire trucks in 
the front parking lot.  Thanks to the cities of Brecksville and Broadview Heights fire 
departments for coming up and providing a valuable opportunity for our 5th graders.  A 
huge shout out to Anna Madi who placed 3rd in the state in the OHSAA middle school girls 
wrestling competition.  We begin our Ohio State Testing today with our ELA tests.  We will 
have our annual Kick-It - Kick off next week with an assembly for our students. For the rest 
of the school year our students will raise money for Kick-it and pediatric cancer.  We hope 
to raise over $30,000 again this year.  Our track and field boys and girls teams are off and 
running and waiting for our first meet.  Our 8th grade team is getting ready for our 
Washington DC trip in May.   
 

MS PSO- 
Denise Gawlik 
Kerry Ely 

Present. 
 
Frozen - MS Musical was a big hit.  Sold approximately 1,000 tickets to two shows.  All 
reviews were good.  We are hoping to have Sarah Durham back again next year. 
 
Book Fair - we had our first in person scholastic book fair.  We are still waiting on final 
numbers. 
 
Our April PSO meeting is moved from April 14th to April 21st at 7:00pm to avoid a conflict 
with the High School PSO scheduled at same time.  We will be voting on our 2022-2023 
Executive Board. 
 
Rick Smith Jr.  - show is in just two weeks!! We have sold 1400 tickets so far and are 
guaranteed $12,000 from Rick.  If we sell 1800 we will get approximately $20,000 
plus.  We will have silent auctions, raffle baskets, a 50/50 raffle and concessions.  Tickets 
can be purchased on our pso website https://www.bbhmiddleschoolpso.com 
 
 

Chippewa 
Principal - Tina 
McCauley 
 

See Elementary Report. 

Chippewa PSO- Present. 
 

mailto:BBHHSpsopresident@gmail.com
https://www.bbhmiddleschoolpso.com/


Nikki Lohr-
Hanna and 
Petra Laszlo   

• next meeting changed to 4/22 in person, Mrs Toth joining 

 

• spring activities – seed packets (earth day), naturalist coming in  

 

• book fair – 2nd week of may 

• staff appreciation luncheon 5/6 

• carnival themed fun day – may 27 closing ceremony 

• field day 5/31 

• class parties and pizza lunch on last day of school 

 
 

Hilton Principal- 
Chris Hartland 
 
 

Present. See Elementary Report. 

 

Hilton PSO- 
Mary Green and 
Christy Crouch 
 

Present. 
 

1.  Our next meeting will be this Tuesday, April 12 at 9:30 am at the Board of Ed offices 

and via zoom.  Mrs. Toth will be in attendance to speak with families about the new 
building and answer questions. 
2. Hilton’s book fair will be on Friday, April 22.  As this is also Earth Day, families will have 
an opportunity to create earth day themed crafts together outdoors after shopping the book 
fair. 
3.  Our Goodbye Hilton committee is working hard planning a day filled with fun activities 
for our students and staff at the end of May as they prepare to wrap up the very last school 
year at Hilton.  Some activities will include a glow in the dark lunch, a dj dance party during 

recess, treats from the Kona Ice truck, a scavenger hunt and more.  
Elementary 
Principal – 
Colleen Toth 
 

Not Present. Presented by Mr. Hartland. 

 

We just concluded tours with our staff at the new school.  The excitement is building as we 
close out this school year and become one community at BBHES.  The staff comments 
included… “wow!”  “There was so much thought put into every aspect of the school”.  “The 
kids will absolutely love coming to school everyday!”  “Although it’s big, it has a cozy feel 
especially in the learning spaces!” 
 
Each elementary school will host an open house during the Brecksville Home Days on 
Saturday, June 25th.  Information was sent out in our weekly communications.  Also, 
please save the dates outlined in the communication for tours, parent orientation nights, 
and meet the teacher evenings.      
 
We were able to secure robotics kits (VEX GO and VEX 123) for our elementary school 
STEM program.  A parent in our district helped to secure an outstanding PD opportunity for 
our STEM program and these VEX kits.  We are so excited to be able to allow our 
elementary students to explore various aspects of stem including robotics! 
 
Colleen Toth will be attending the PSO meetings for each unit to meet the families and 
answer questions. Looking forward to meeting everyone! 
 
We are planning to have kindergarten screening for our incoming kindergarten students 
May 23rd - 26ths.  A sign up Genius will be sent out so families can sign up for a time 
slot.  TIme slots begin at 1:00pm and continue every half hour until 6:00pm at TSC.  We 
look forward to meeting our “New Bees”! 

 

Highland PSO 
Joanie 
MacRaild and 
Ann Vertosick 

Present. 

 



• next meeting 4/13 – Mrs. Toth joining 

 

• parties and events upcoming – spring slam 4/7 (makeup for fall party), may 6 multi-

cultural day (trunk-or-treat style), may 27 – closing celebration during school day 

with DJ and Kona Ice, may 31 -  field day, June 1clapout, June 2 class parties 

 

• received student designed t-shirts, available for purchase over summer, pso 

provided shirts for staff 

 

• BMX assembly – all schools joining, date TBD 

 
Schools 
Foundation-  
Janelle 
Henning / Petra 
Laszlo 

Present. 
 
The Schools Foundation wishes to thank the entire BBHCSD community for helping us 
make our Bee the Impact 2022 fundraising campaign such a success! We have raised over 
$20 thousand dollars towards this year's classroom enrichment grant program, which is 
one of our most successful years recently! We are challenging our BBHCSD teachers to 
submit at least 20 grant requests for our consideration this year. Grant applications and 
instructions were recently shared with all of our teachers by Kevin Dranuski, our Grants 
Chair, and Dr. Martin our Grants Advisor. This year's grants will be announced at 
Convocation in the fall. We also look forward to awarding scholarships to members of the 
Class of 2022 in May at Senior Recognition Night. If you are interested in getting involved 
with the Schools Foundation, please contact us at info@bbhsf.org. Thanks again to the 
community for all of your support and GO BEES! 

Band Boosters- 
Amy O’Brien 
and Michelle 
Banks 
 

Not Present. No Report. 
 

   

 
 

Orchestra 
Boosters-  
Petra Laszlo 

Present. 
 

• concert 4/29 @7pm, final concert of year, senior commemoration, students writing 

own music 

 
 

Vocal 
Boosters-  

 
Not Present. No Report. 
 
 

Athletic 
Boosters –  
Tracy Scott 

Present. 

• mattress fundraiser – raised $2750, earned $2375 for athletic boosters 

mailto:info@bbhsf.org


  
 
 

 
New Business 

Next meeting May 5, 2022 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Zoom Attendance: 
 
 

  



 
 
 
In Person Attendance: 
 

 


